Lt. Col. J. R. Gilman, 512 Tuxodo Blvd., Webster Grove, Mo.

Dear Dolomel Gilman;

William "Bill" Nichols, a graduate of the University of Kansas, received a letter from officer Herb Gilman telling about your fine son, Dick, who scored nine field goals in the game against St. Louis U. High. Bill Nichols is interested, as I am, in having Richard pick a good school after this fuss is over.

Bill handed me this clipping at the Men's Night at the Country Club last night and asked that I write Dick. I thought it would be much better to write the father and assure you that if Dick is interested in the University of Kansas we would be happy indeed to have him entertain this school as one of his possible choices for his higher education.

If he is interested I would be happy indeed to hear from you or from Dick. Herb Gilman stated that you are on a terminal leave until April 10.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH